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CALENDAR OF EVENTS:
	Monday,
	Sept. 16th            
	Beginner Band Class @ 7:50 every Mon./ Wed.
Yearbook sales start online on the Monty homepage

	Tuesday,
	Sept. 17th            
	Gr. 6 Immunizations – Public Health Nurse @ 9:00
Advanced Band Class Begins @ 7:50 every Tues./Thurs. 

	Wednesday,
	Sept. 18th       
	Individual Photo Day with MJM Studios – 9:00 – 12:30
September PAC Mtg. @ 7:00 in Library

	Thursday,
	Sept. 19th             
	Gr. 7/8 Pancake Breakfast @ 8:00 – 8:30am
Fire Drill @ 10:00

	Friday,
	Sept. 20th  
	District Professional Development Day – School Closed

	Monday, 
	Sept. 23rd 
	Monty Spirit Week – Lunch Activities

	Next Week: Tues. Sept 24th @ 6:00 Parent Open House and Hot Dog Roast; Fri. Sept 27th @ 1:15 Terry Fox Run & Assembly

	Two Weeks: Mon. – Fri. Student Parliament Elections; Tues. Oct. 1st Gr. 6 Immunization Catch Up Day
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· Individual Photo Day 

· Gr. 6 Immunizations

· R.R.S. Spirit Day Review
· Parent Open House – Sept. 24th 
· Staff Pro D Day – Fri. Sept. 20th
· Bell Schedule Start and End Times
· Fruit and Veggie Program
PAC News:

· September PAC Mtg. and You
Community News:  
· DPAC Orientation Invite

· Coquitlam Junior Curling League

· Fraser Health Authority
· Place des Arts Fall Programs for Middle School
McFaul’s Chat and Chew:  My Ideal School
One of our activities this past week was to have all of our students engage in a thought process or writing assignment about what are some key criteria for making their Ideal School. You can imagine the range of possibilities, the pondering of creative thought and the connection to our daily reality. I shared with some classes that there are companies like EA Sports Entertainment or Microsoft that do go well beyond the typical work office environment with sleep rooms, healthy/ diverse food choices, recreation areas to create/ play and board rooms with comfy chairs for all. This sparked some ideas in our students and below is a response that I think is well written and creatively cutting edge; but not that far from what new companies are doing with their office space and their staff. 
My Ideal School

   To make a general school you need many things; teachers, students, etc. Now if you want to make your own perfect school you can have anything you want. From big comfy chairs with wheels to have all the technology products you want at your fingertips for no cost at all. Everyone has their own ideas for their own perfect school. Mine might be a little out there but my imagination is out there.

   If I were to create my own school it would be on a beach; where it's always sunny and warm but not to warm. Since the weather is always warm outside, inside the school there will be air conditioning, and if for some reason it was cold out there would be heating. The classrooms would be huge, full of your friends and people you love being around. The desks wouldn't be small with no place to put your stuff but the size of regular office desk with storage for your most important things. You would lounge around in large cushioned chairs that spin. Every locker is two feet wide and six feet tall; there is also a full two feet between your own locker and the one beside yours. All of the classrooms would be colorful and bright to keep your energy up and to keep your spirit happy all day. 

   Every teacher is always nice and understanding. There are never tests because there is a machine that you hook up to your head and it checks your brain to see if you understand whatever you were learning. They give no homework unless it is fun and they give you frequent breaks to let your brain rest. Now the reason why your brain needs a break because when a student is told to do something they do without a second thought. The students are always prepared and eager to learn. All of the students participate in every activity or task they are asked to do. They know when it is time to have fun and make jokes and when it's time to be serious and do their work. The students are also very lucky because they do not need to learn a second language; there is a program for the students if English is your second language. 

   In my perfect school there are so many fun things to do like getting a massage, your nails and hair done all in the spa. Maybe you would enjoy fooling around in the pool and waterslides or surfing outside for P.E. You can visit some animals in the aquarium and zoo or bond with the dolphins by swimming with them. There are many big events like concerts with big named celebrities. You can explore the mall with your friends where everything is free even all of the top technology. If you are hungry you can chow down at the food court with your choice of healthy or un-healthy food. Everyone will have lots of time to eat with a fifteen minute nut break and one hour lunch. One of the most amazing parts is that you get to go on all expense included field trips all over the world and stay at a five star resort. If you need entertainment you can always watch T.V and a movie in the theatre. If you are into sports than you can either use you student season pass to any major league sports games you would like. There is also hockey, soccer, and beach ball volleyball girls and boys teams for you to join. 

   Some special things about my perfect school is that you can get driven to school by a chauffeur. Also if you are running late or you have heavy books in your bag you can use a portal to travel back and forth between your home and school (there will be a special way so that others couldn't travel to your house without you). The most incredible thing at my perfect school is that you get paid every day you show up. Now you can't just show up and leave but you have to be there the entire day unless you have an appointment, your feeling sick, or it is an emergency. 

   Other great things about my perfect school is that there are no bullies, put downs, making fun of other people, etc. Nobody ever lies or gossips about other people; not because people force them to but because it's just the kind of people the students are. Everyone has friends that they laugh the whole day with; but not just their friends because everyone knows every student in the school. In the hallways people are always saying hi to you and sharing their smiles. 

   This is my school; to me it is perfect, maybe to you there are things you want to add or might not include. I know that some of my ideas are out there but I also know that they are fun (at least to me).  My school doesn't really include much learning in the schedule but that's because when it's time to learn everybody is ready so the learning is done quick. My school is fun and I wish it was real so that I could attend it.
Thanks to Sydney D. and her creative thoughts that may come about in the future. Remember things do change, think back to your experiences; good and bad, and see how they stand the test of time when compared to Sydney’s Ideal school. 
Culture Beat:
Events and Activities. 
Athletic Schedules – This week our coaches will be meeting with interested players in Volleyball, X- Country Running and (Swimming which already got under way last Wednesday) to set up times with their first practice. We will have confirmed schedules for next week’s newsletter along with game times for all athletes. Please encourage your child to try out new activities and commit to a sport if they want to get involved in the athletic side of Monty Middle. 
Individual Photo Day – This Wednesday Sept. 18th we begin our photo day in the gym. Each child will have two photos taken on Photo Day. Approximately 7-10 days after the Photo Day, a Proof Envelope will be sent home with your child. You will have the opportunity to order your child’s photo as single sheets, a combo package or in digital format. The due date for ordering will be printed on the top right hand corner of your Proof Package. All orders, along with payment should be returned to the school on or before this due date. Orders received past this due date are subject to an $8.00 shipping fee. Late orders can be made via phone, online or by sending us your child’s order form by mail. MJM will do what it takes to ensure you are completely satisfied.
The photographer asks that your child not wear clothing that is any shade of green or teal as we are using Green Screen Technology. Wearing shades of green will create challenges with our editing processes. This includes green stripes and hair accessories. If you have any further questions regarding Photo Day or your child’s individual photos, please call our customer service department @ 604-299-8900 or toll free 1-877-656-8989. Thanks you. MJM Studios

Gr. 6 Public Health Immunizations – Forms were sent home from the Fraser Health District detailing the recommended shots that will be done at Monty on Tuesday Sept 17th.  Our public health team will have stations set up in our Mat Rm. to provide a safe and quiet area for our students to receive their required shots. If you have any concerns about the immunization process and what types of shots, we ask that you peruse the info letter sent to all Gr. 6 students and contact the Fraser Health District @ 604-777-8730 or feedback@fraserhealth.ca
Rights Respecting School Spirit Day Review – As we journey along our education and inclusion of the UN Convention of the Rights of a Child we took time on Friday to celebrate Article # 31 - every child has the right to play and rest. We have all of our students divided up into 19 groups called our Community Circle Groups, in which they are mixed into different structures of grade level, advisory and teams. In my group I have 18 students with no real connection except that we are building our relationship from scratch. Part of that building process was our Spirit Day activities; whereby, students rolled coconuts to knock over a pin, completed puzzle challenges, reviewed trivia questions for the UN Convention and played a myriad of other adapted type sports challenges. Some groups had full participation in wearing of their team colours, while others wrote their own cheers and still others decked themselves out in combative headbands all in an effort to work on cooperation, team work and building the capacity to see the strengths in others. To truly understand the Convention Rights we need to embrace and experience the intended action and feelings of these 43 Articles. We continue to work upon Article 12 – We have the right to give our opinions and for adults to listen and take those opinions seriously, which gets matched with, Article 13 – We have the right to find out things and share what we think with others – by talking, drawing, writing or in any other way unless it harms or offends people. As one can see each Article speaks to the responsibility of the learner to be fair and respectful of themselves and others. Our play on Friday was very respectful, very cooperative and they had the responsibility to make all of those items come together and work. 
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Food and Vegetable Program – Thanks to those parents who have provided us with any allergy concerns for their child. We have compiled a list for staff to help them remind students with allergies about food sensitivities that may arise due to our BC School Fruit & Vegetable Nutritional Program (BCSFVNP). The food items are qualified to be fresh local fruit and veggies. These are not canned or dried items so we have a short shelf life for delivery and consumption. If you have concerns about your child’s food sensitivities then please contact the office so we can include their names and concerns on our Fruit and Veggie Program Food Sensitivity Record.  For more info check out the following website: http://www.sfvnp.ca/for-parents.php
Parent Open House for Tues. Sept. 24th @ 6:00 – You are welcome to join us for an old fashioned Hot Dog BBQ and Social Mingle at 6:00. We will have hot dogs/ some tofu dogs on the BBQ and all the condiments to dress your hot dog. We look forward to seeing you at such a busy time so our goal is to help with dinner and then provide you with time to meet your child’s teacher(s) in their classroom, followed by a school wide meeting in our gym to wrap up the evening. We hope to see many of you in attendance so we can share our school goals and our classroom plans with you. 
· 6:00 Hot Dog Roast in Cafeteria Courtyard

· 6:30 – 7:00ish Teacher Time in their classrooms

· 7:00ish to 7:30 School Community gathers in Gym for Assembly

Please note that some staff are unable to attend this event due to prior commitments so these few staff members will be sending home a notice to inform you of how best to connect with them before and after our Open House event. Remember your child has more than one teacher so please come and connect with the other teachers working with your child. 
Sept. 20th Professional Development Day – We have our first of six professional development days this coming Friday. Our school will be closed to students and our teachers will be in attendance at a school based activity working on our school goals of Social - Emotional Learning, Rights Respecting School activities, our school wide read aloud book , Wonder by R.J. Palacio and building a foundation for our new Community Circle Groups. Please see the school calendar for future scheduling of Pro D Day dates. 

Bell Schedule – Please see the school website: www.montymiddle.ca under About Montgomery and click on Bell Schedule. 
PAC News and Events:  Our First PAC Mtg. is on Wednesday Sept. 18th @ 7:00 – Please see an adjoining email coming your way today with a strong plea for parental support to complete the need for a full Executive for our PAC. All you need to do is attend, listen to the topics of debate and concern and hopefully you will feel inclined to share your opinion so that we can hear all perspectives on how best to support our school.
Community News:
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DISTRICT PARENT ADVISORY COUNCIL
1100B Winslow Avenue, Coquitlam BC V3J 2G3 Phone: (604)939-3690
Email: office @dpac43.org Website: www.dpac43.org Website: www.dpac43.org
DPAC PAC ORIENTATION WEDNESDAY SEPTEMBER 25, 2013

7:00 PM TO 9:00 PM
@

Gallery Room – Winslow Centre 1100 Winslow Avenue, Coquitlam
DPAC cordially invites all District 43 parents to attend our PAC Orientation Wednesday, September 25, 2013 from 7:00 pm to 9:00 pm. The evening is open to all parents, but a definite must for any parents holding positions on their PAC Executive, most especially for the following positions: PAC Chair, Secretary, Treasurer, and DPAC Rep.

The evening has been planned to help get our PACs on the right track and off to a great start this year with lots of “need to know” information about PACs. Everyone will find the information useful - whether you hold a PAC Executive position or not. The DPAC Executive strongly encourages everyone to  attend.
A flyer outlining topics being discussed, registration information, and details as to the location and time of the event has been included for you.
Registration for this event is required.  Please RSVP by September 24  online at http://dpac43pacorientation.eventbrite.ca (preferred method) or by phone (604-939-3690) providing your name, phone number & the number of people attending.
WE HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE!
Sincerely,
Heidi Hass Gable DPAC President


Coquitlam Junior Curling League
633 Poirier Street, Coquitlam, BC V3J 6A2 www.coquitlamcurling.com
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IF YOU ARE BETWEEN THE AGES OF 11-18 AND

YOU’D LIKE TO CURL OR LEARN TO CURL,

MAKE NEW FRIENDS AND ENJOY FRIENDLY COMPETITION THEN…
WE WANT YOU!
Let’s try the Olympic Sport of CURLING!!

Our season runs from
October 2013 to March 2014 Tuesday & Thursday (4:30-6:00pm) Saturday (12:00-1:00pm)
Fee are from $100 for the season
Registration is on September 19, 2013
From 8:00-9:00pm
In the meeting room above the curling rink
at the COQUITLAM SPORT AND LEISURE COMPLEX
Please contact Hilary Drexel
at
hdrexel@shaw.ca / ☎604.937.8804
for
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 Notice to Parents/Guardians 
New Cases of Measles in Fraser Health 
Since August, there have been four confirmed cases of measles across the Fraser Valley. Measles has been circulating in the Abbotsford/Chilliwack area for likely the past two months. More recently, cases have also been identified in Burnaby and Surrey, which means the risk of exposure to measles is more widespread. 

Why is Measles a Concern? 
Measles is a serious infection caused by the measles virus. Measles can cause severe illness and complications such as pneumonia, brain damage, blindness, and deafness. Among the most serious potential complications is brain inflammation (encephalitis), which occurs in approximately one in 1,000 cases. Approximately one in 3,000 cases will die from measles. 

What are the symptoms of Measles? 
People infected with measles have symptoms of fever, cough runny nose, and red and inflamed eyes. These symptoms are followed by a rash, which starts first on the face and neck, and spreads to the chest, arms and legs, and lasts at least three days. Spots may also appear inside the mouth and look like small grains of sand on a red base. 

How is Measles Spread? 
Measles is a very contagious disease. It spreads easily through the air when an infected person breathes, coughs, or sneezes, and can survive in the air for several hours. An infected person can spread the measles virus even before they know they are sick, and can spread the virus from four days before their 

rash until four days after their rash. 

What should you do if you/your child develop(s) symptoms? 
If you or your child develops a fever and cough or other symptoms that may be measles, you or your child should stay at home and keep away from others who may not be immune. You or your child should be examined by a doctor. It is best to call ahead so that you or your child can be seen quickly and not expose other people by sitting in a waiting room for any period of time. 

Protection 
The most effective protection against measles is two (2) doses of MMR (Measles, Mumps and Rubella) vaccine after one year of age to all those born after 1957. 

If you or your children have not received 2 doses of measles vaccine after one year of age we encourage you to contact your Family Physician or local Public Health Unit to book an appointment. The vaccine is also available at some local Pharmacies and can be given there to adults and children over five years old. 

Please call your Pharmacy or visit the FH website for a map of Pharmacists offering the vaccine (http://www.fraserhealth.ca/). We also recommend making sure your child is up to date for all of their other immunizations. 

For more information on measles, please visit http://www.bccdc.ca/dis-cond/a-z/_m/Measles/default.htm
Fall Programs and Events at Place des Arts

1120 Brunette Avenue, Coquitlam | 604.664.1636
Place des Arts Fall Session Classes

Place des Arts has many great fall session classes geared towards middle school youth. Registration is now open and may be done by phone at 604.664.1636, in person at Place des Arts, 1120 Brunette Ave., Coquitlam or online at www.placedesarts.ca where you may also view the full 2013/14 program guide.

Music: Group Guitar, Fiddling Ensemble, Mixed Wind Ensemble, String Quartet, Taiko Drumming, Drum Set, Singing Fundamentals; plus private music lessons in a multitude of instruments and voice.

Dance: Contemporary Dance (13+ years), Modern Repertory  Choreography (12+ years), Lyrical (12+ years);
Theatre Arts (Drama II (11-13 years), On-Camera Acting (8-12 & 13-17 years) Musical Theatre II (10-12 years) Musical Theatre Company Performance Class (13-17 years); 
Visual Art: Drawing & Painting, Cartooning, Animation & Anime, Anime Manga, Animation Studio, Baroque Gilding, Mixed-media, Fibre Arts, Pottery wheel throwing; 

Literary Arts: Creative Writing II (11-14 years) 
Place des Arts Family Open House
Saturday September 14, 2 to 4PM

Admission: Free!

Discover the world of art at Place des Arts annual Family Open House. Enjoy fun arts & crafts activities, take a tour of the centre, participate in hands-on teacher demos, win fabulous door prizes and get a discount on class registration during the event (1 per family). Programmers will be available to answer questions.

Family Day at PdA: A Canada Culture Days Event
Sunday, September 29, 1:30 – 3:30PM

Admission: FREE!

Gather up the family and celebrate Canada Culture Days at Place des Arts. Tour three exhibitions, meet the artists and participate in several all-ages workshops! These include a Visual Language Workshop where, under the guidance of artist Joy Kirkwood, you’ll use letters, words, sentences and pages from books to translate projected images of artist Alan Maples photographic exhibition Colors of Rajasthan into works of art, works of literature, or both. The Van Goh Café will be open serving light snacks and beverages. Don’t be intimidated by art, get engaged in it! Reserve your spot online at placedesarts.ca or by calling (604) 664-1636.
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